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Scituate — 

To the Editor:

We would like to extend our heartfelt appreciation to all those involved in making the Citizen of the Year award dinner on Thursday, Dec. 3, an evening we will never forget. To Bill Fonda, Gatehouse Media, the nominating committee and all those who submitted nominations on our behalf, we are honored and humbled by this recognition as Scituate’s Citizens of the Year for 2009.

Thank you to state Sen. Robert Hedlund, state Rep. Jim Cantwell and the Scituate selectmen for the honors you bestowed upon us. Thank you to Selectman Joe Norton, vice president of Rockland Trust, who presented the Massachusetts Bankers Association’s grant award, which will allow CORSE to provide even more programs and resources to change the lives of our very special children. We are so grateful to our speakers that evening: Jennifer O’Neill, Michele Morrissey-Smith, Mariah Avallone and Jennifer Spinale. Your tributes brought laughter and tears to all those who attended that evening. To our friends and family who came to the dinner, thank you for sharing this very special event with us.

The Scituate CORSE Foundation, Community of Resources for Special Education, was formed in February 2006 to provide supplemental educational and recreational resources for children with special needs. As co-founders, it has been our privilege to collaborate with many individuals and organizations that have contributed to the success of the foundation. We would not be able to fulfill our mission without the support of our board of directors, the CORSE membership, Scituate Public Schools administration and staff, Scituate Recreation, community program providers and our generous donors. Over the past four years, we have been overwhelmed by the commitment, compassion, connectivity and the incredible generosity that make up the fabric of this town. It is truly a testament to the amazing spirit of Scituate.

On behalf of the children and families we serve, we are pleased and proud to accept this year’s recognition as Scituate’s Citizens of the Year for 2009.

Marynell Henry and Tracy Johnston

Co-founders: Scituate CORSE Foundation 
